

## Peter G. Van Alst

14-14 29<sup>th</sup> Avenue Long Island City, NY 11102 718-932-0909





Lisa Stone, Principal, IA
Lstone3@schools.nyc.gov

Dezorrie Reyes, Parent Coordinator

Dreyes 10@schools.nyc.gov

Laura Kavourias, Assistant Principal Ikavour@schools.nyc.gov
Cheryl Boone, PTA President
PTA 17 1 Q@gmail.com

December 2016

Dear Parents and Guardians,

PS 171 will be a uniform school. This is something that has been asked of me since I arrived in September. Thanks to the efforts of our "Parent Committee", it has been decided that we will have the following uniform —

Navy Blue pants, skirts, dresses Light Blue 3 button pull over short or long sleeve shirts Navy blue sweat pants and sweat shirt for gym day Sneakers are preferred on all students' feet

You may purchase the uniform at a variety of stores. We chose navy blue for the bottom with light blue for the top because of the availability of the colors.

Our PTA will also be selling items with our school logo. The order form for these items is attached. You may come in to view the clothes and have your child try on the different sizes to determine the correct size to buy.

All students will be wearing uniforms as of March 1, 2017. Students may begin wearing the uniform as soon as you purchase it.

I would like to thank all of the parents who came to our meetings to address this need and I would like to thank our PTA for organizing the purchasing of uniform clothes with our logo.

If you should have any questions or concerns, please stop in to talk to me.

Sincerely,

Lisa Stone